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Sons of Confederate Veterans 

PO Box 5641 High Point, NC 27262 

Ron Perdue, Commander 

www.fraziercamp.org  
1996 WINNER OF THE TAZWELL HARGROVE DISTINGUISHED CAMP AWARD  

AUGUST 2010  
Headquarters, Lt. F.C. Frazier Camp 66 8 

Near High Point  

The next meeting of the Lt. F.C. Frazier Camp 668, North Carolina Division, Sons of Confederate 

Veterans will be Tuesday, August 10, 2010 at 7:00 pm (anytime after 6 pm for dinner). Our camp 

elected to change location of meetings to allow members and guests option of dinner and fellowship 

not available at Jamestown Public Library. Weôre happy to announce our new location will be at 

Gordyôs Restaurant, located at 2410 N. Main Street in High Point, North Carolina. 

  

Compatriot Ronnie Roach of the Col. Charles F. Fisher Camp 813 of Graham presented another 

interesting program called ñSemmes and the CSS Alabama - Privateers, Pirates, or Patriots?ò Our 

thanks to Compatriot Roach for his presentation and contribution in this monthôs Guest Column.  

 

Please plan on joining us in August as we welcome Historian Alex Cheek, adjunct history professor 

at Winston Salem State University, who will give presentation called ñConfederates on Lake Erie.ò 

This intriguing program covers Confederate espionage efforts from Canada in 1864, culminating in 

an attempt to stage a major escape from a Prisoner of War Camp on Lake Erie.  

 

We look forward to seeing you at our new location on Tuesday evening, and please bring visitors. 

     

 

In Honor of our Confederate Veterans,  

 

 

 
 

Ronald Lee Perdue  

Commander  

 

Coming Soon  

Special edition  

Tribute to  

      Past Commander  

                 Jack Perdue  
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Calendar of Events 
¶ August 10, 2010 Meeting- Speaker Alex Cheek, 
ñConfederates on Lake Erieò  

¶ August 12
th
 -15

th
 Convention- 75

th
 Anniversary 

of Confederate Stamp Alliance, Richmond, VA. 

¶ Sept. 14, 2010 Meeting- Speaker Michael Hardy 
ñNorth Carolina Remembers Gettysburgò 

¶ Oct. 12, 2010 Meeting- Speaker Chris Hartley    
Author of New Book  ñStonemanôs Raidò 

 

Lt. F.C. Frazier  
       Felix Cicero Frazier was born on January 15, 1838, the son of 

Allen M. and Nellie Burton Frazier. He passed away on May 8, 

1916 and is buried at the old Prospect Church in High Point, North 

Carolina. His fellow Confederate soldiers conducted the last rites 

at his burial.  

 

    On July 7, 1862 Felix Cicero Frazier enlisted in Halifax County, 

NC as a private in the "Wilmington Horse Artillery," later 

designated 1st Company A, 36th Regiment North Carolina Troops, 

(2nd Regiment North Carolina Artillery). On April 30, 1863 he 

was promoted to 2nd Lieutenant and assigned to Company A, 10th 

Battalion North Carolina Heavy Artillery. He rose to the rank of 

First Lieutenant in September-October of 1863.  

 

     Frazier's first involvement in the war came on December 13-14, 

1862 with his battery in battle around Kinston, NC. On December 

17, 1862 at the Battle of Goldsboro Bridge, they were successful in 

driving the Federals back. After assignment to Company A, 10th 

Battalion, Frazier was likely among some friends he had grown up 

with men from Davidson, Randolph, and Guilford Counties.  

 

     This company saw very little action from April of 1863 through 

December 10th when it was ordered to Fort Caswell in Brunswick 

County. Lt. Frazier described the events in Clark's Histories of the 

Regiments. "The battalion was at Fort Caswell some months in 

1863. While there the Ad-Vance, State blockade runner, grounded 

on the bar, off the fort one and a half miles. The writer, Sergeant 

Harris and fifteen men were sent aboard to keep the Federal 

gunboats off; a storm coming up, we were not relieved for three 

days. The steamer was loaded down with stores for our North 

Carolina soldiers; we did not know for some time whether we were 

going to Hart's Island or 'Davy Jones' locker.' While out there a 

blockade-runner passed by and entered the Cape Fear at 10 a.m. 

Governor Vance presented the writer with a suit of English grey, a 

small fortune at the time."  

 

   There were other assignments at Forts Campbell and Anderson in 

Brunswick County until November 24, 1864 when they were sent 

to Georgia to reinforce Lt. Gen. William J. Hardee's command in 

resisting Sherman's advance on Savannah. After being moved 

around to various positions around Savannah, Frazier was moved 

up the Central Railroad forty-five miles towards Macon, GA. At a 

place called Jenks' Bridge, Frazier and twenty-four other men were 

taken prisoner after an engagement with some of Sherman's 

advance troops.  

 

     Frazier was held prisoner at Hilton Head, S.C. for two months 

along with 160 other Confederate officers on "retaliation." Frazier 

described this as meaning "one pint of corn meal a day and some 

pickles, no meat, no fire in the buildings, meal old and bitter, bran 

and bugs in it." He also stated that "one third of the officers could 

not walk when moved north to Fort Delaware." He was paroled on 

June 17, 1865.  

 

    A final note of tribute to Felix Cicero Frazier was paid him by 

Charles S. Powell who served as a 2nd Lieutenant and Adjutant of 

Company B, 10th Battalion, N.C. Heavy Artillery. While writing a 

piece for Clark's histories of the N.C. Regiments, he stated Felix 

Cicero Frazier was "the best gunner in the army."  

 

On January 14, 1992 the Lt. F. C. Frazier Camp 

668, High Point, was chartered by the Sons of  

Confederate Veterans in honor Lt. Frazier and 

all the Veterans who wore Gray. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Then call us Rebels, if you will, we glory in the name; 
for bending under unjust laws, and swearing faith to an 
unjust cause, we count as greater shame. 
Richmond Daily Dispatch, May 12, 1862 

 

This Month in Confederate History 
¶ August 6, 1811- Birthday of Judah P. Benjamin, 

Attorney General, Secretary of War, Secretary of 

State of the Confederates States of America. 

¶ August 16, 1864- Battle of Front Royal 

¶ August 24, 1862- Cruise of CSS Alabama through 

July 19
th

, 1864 commanded by Admiral Semmes.  

¶ August 29, 1862- Second Battle of Manassas 

 

Lt. F.C. Frazier Camp 668 High Point, NC 

Commander Ron Perdue 336-880-8243 

 1st

 Lt. CommanderðBrig. Cmdr Keith Jones 

2
nd

 Lt. Cmdr-Charles C. Crowell III, MD 

Camp Adjutant - Todd Southard 

Camp/Division Chaplain-Herman White 

Color Sergeant- Ed Hawley 

Camp Historian-  Phillip Dedmon 

Judge Advocate- Larry Brandon 

Quartermaster-   Jim Pope 

Surgeon -         Charles C. Crowell, IV 

Treasurer-         Ed Julian 

Past Commanders-  

Tom Corns, Ken Norman, and Rusty VanLandingham 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE COMMANDERS TENT  is published monthly by 

the Sons of Confederate Veterans Lt. F. C. Frazier Camp 668 High 

Point, NC. Provide email address to editor for free color online 

version and mailed black and white copies available for Donations, 

Members, and Sponsors on request. Newsletter Rates are $18 per 

year for Ancestor Memorial Ads, $24 per year for Business 

Advertisements and Donations which covers printing and postage.  

Address all correspondence, comments, or change of address to 

our editor, Ron Perdue, ronaldleeperdue@yahoo.com  or mail to 

PO Box 5641, High Point, NC 27262. All material not clearly 

identified from other sources is copyrighted by the Lt. F. C. 

Frazier Camp 668 and may not be reproduced without written 

permission. We reserve the right to not accept any advertisement 

or article we feel is detrimental to our Southern Heritage, Honor of 

our Ancestors, or the Cause for Southern Independence. 

You are welcomed to visit our website: www.fraziercamp.org, 

maintained by Past Commander Keith Jones, Webmaster. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT  with contributions to our 

Aide de Camp, these donations provide funds for camp activities, 

events, expenses, newsletters, and projects and your support to the 

Jack Perdue Memorial Heritage Defense Fund. 

Donations tax-deductable to our 501(c)(3) non-profit organization.  

mailto:ronaldleeperdue@yahoo.com
http://www.fraziercamp.org/
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We welcome you to attend one of our meetings and join us 

in the study of our history, honoring our ancestors, and the 

preservation of our heritage.  

 

Our guest speakers focus on the education of the culture, 

heritage, and history of our ancestors. The inspirational and 

motivational programs are very interesting and promote the 

learning of the true history of the South. 

 

The Sons of Confederate Veterans is comprised of people 

just like you. We make positive contributions to society and 

serve our respective communities throughout the United 

States. We are proud of our Heritage and of the many 

contributions made to the fabric of society by our ancestors. 

We believe history should be seen, taught, and understood ï 

not removed from view, disparaged, or deliberately 

manipulated. 

 

This Historical Honor Society was established in 1896 as 

direct heirs of the United Confederate Veterans. We have 

focused on programs designed to preserve truth in history, 

protect the good names of our ancestors, and honor our 

Southern Heritage.  

 

The Frazier Camp is in the North Carolina Division of the 

Sons of Confederate Veterans, and is not affiliated with any 

other group, and we are non-political. 

 
The Frazier Camp rejects any groups whose actions demean 

or distort the image of the Confederate soldierôs good name, 

and their reasons for fighting. We do not support, condone, 

or embrace any group whose philosophy involves racism. 

Neither do we accept such as members to our organization. 

 

Qualification for membership is a male descendant of any 

veteran who served honorably in the Confederacy. 

Membership can be obtained through documented 

genealogy of either direct or collateral family lines. The 

minimum age for membership is 12. The Frazier Camp 

invites you to become a part of the Sons of Confederate 

Veterans. If any help is needed to find a Confederateôs 

military record, we will be glad to assist you. 

 

 
SCV Sesquicentennial Society  

You are welcomed to join the Sons of Confederate Veterans 

Sesquicentennial Society and support our goals  

  Å To promote the observance of the activities leading up to, 

during, and following the War Between the States;  

  Å To cooperate with and assist national, state, and local 

organizations with programs and activities suitable for the 

commemoration; 

  Å  To ensure that any observance of the sesquicentennial of 

the War Between the States appropriately recognizes the 

experiences and points of view of the citizens and soldiers 

of the Confederate States of America; 

  Å To develop and promote assistance for the development 

of programs, projects, and activities commemorating the 

150
th
 Anniversary of the War Between the States that have 

lasting educational value. 

 

http://www.theconfederatemuseum.com/filess/flyerc.pdf. 
   

     
 

 

 

 

 

 

Charge to the Sons of Confederate Veterans 
"To you, Sons of Confederate Veterans, we will commit the vindication of the cause for which we fought. To 
your strength will be given the defense of the Confederate soldier's good name, the guardianship of his history, 
the emulation of his virtues, the perpetuation of those principles which he loved and which you love also, and 
those ideals which made him glorious and which you also cherish." 

Lt. General Stephen Dill Lee, Commander General,  
United Confederate Veterans  

New Orleans, Louisiana, April 25, 1906  

 

We invite you to a meeting  
Second Tuesday of each month  

NEW LOCATION 
Gordyôs Restaurant 

High Point, North Carolina 

 

Please join me as a member of 

the Sesquicentennial Society 

and support our efforts during 

the 150
th
 Anniversary. 

 

Information is available at the 

website listed above for details 

on how you can join today. 

 

Sons of Confederate Veterans 

Sesquicentennial Society Medal 

and Certificate are presented to 

new members by Headquarters. 

 

 

http://www.theconfederatemuseum.com/filess/flyerc.pdf


4 

 

 
  

Commanderõs Column 
      

     We are excited to report that our camp has been blessed with 

more growth with new members and new faces visiting each 

month at our meetings. We wish to express our appreciation to all 

of these men for selecting our camp, our members for bringing 

visitors, and our visitation from other area camps, and the 

commitment from everyone to our ñCharge.ò   

 

    Proud to make the announcement that a Special Edition will be 

coming soon dedicated as tribute to Past Commander Jack Perdue 

and to commemorate his Memorial Plaque Dedication Service on 

Saturday, July 10, 2010. Our goal will be to provide a special 

keepsake for his family, friends, and our compatriots to honor the 

special memory of that summer afternoon in Stokesdale, NC.  

 

     In the July Meeting we discussed the possibility of considering 

a new location for our meetings with respect to the many years 

we have shared with the historic Jamestown Public Library in 

Jamestown, North Carolina.  We discussed our new rent increase 

notification, complications of room assignments during certain 

times of the year, membership and visitor growth with the limited 

space available in the rooms, and the ability of dinner if desired 

in our future meetings. Our Lt. Commander Dr. Crowell had 

researched option for new location and provided this information 

to our members for consideration. The idea of the opportunity to 

have dinner was an interest to several members with their work 

schedules. The camp discussed another advantage to the idea of 

the restaurant would be the additional time prior to meetings for 

more fellowship to get to know each other better.  

 

    We voted to change our location effective immediately starting 

with next meeting in August. Those who have interest in dinner, 

please arrive anytime after 6 pm with the meeting starting around 

7 pm. We would like to thank the Jamestown Public Library for 

their many years of support to the Frazier Camp. Please plan to 

join us on Tuesday night, August 10
th 

at Gordyôs Restaurant, 

located at 2410 N. Main Street in High Point, North Carolina. 

   

    We would like to report that we had another great meeting in 

July with another interesting program, ñAdmiral Semmes and the 

CSS Alabama- Privateers, Pirates, or Patriots?ò by Compatriot 

Ronnie Roach representing the Col. Charles F. Fisher Camp 813 

of Graham. The Frazier Camp was proud to present him with a  

Certificate of Appreciation for  

his support as Guest Speaker  

and Guest Columns, service in 

United States Marine Corps,  

and his years of dedication to  

the preservation of our history 

and loyal commitment to the 

Sons of Confederate Veterans. 

  -Commander Perdue presents Certificate of Appreciation above.   

 

  The Frazier Camp also presented a Certificate of Appreciation 

to High Point Mayor Becky Smothers for her Proclamation for 

Confederate Memorial Day this year and Compatriot Jack Ryan, 

member of the Freemanôs Battery of Forrestôs Artillery Camp 

1939 of New York for his support to our camp activities from 

many miles away in recent months.  

 

 

 

 

   We had the pleasure to present Membership Certificates to our 

newest members during ceremony in meeting. New Compatriots 

were Lee Brandon in honor of his Great Grandfather Captain 

William Smith Brandon who served in Company B, 172
nd

 

Virginia Militia, died February 27, 1862, buried in the Brandon-

Moore Cemetery in Halifax County; Kevin Burgess in honor of  

3
rd
 Great  Grandfather  Private William P. Burgess who served in 

Company I, 34
th
 Regiment of NC Troops; Donald Culler and 

Herman Culler in honor of their 3rd Great Uncle Private 

Augustine Armstrong Culler who served in Company I, 21
st 

Regiment of NC Troops, killed on September 9, 1864; and Craig 

Hopkins in honor of his 3
rd
 Great Grandfather Private Matthew 

W. Jackson who served Company I, 3
rd
 Regiment of NC Troops, 

died September 2, 1862, and buried at Maplewood Cemetery in 

Gordonsville, Orange County, VA. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compatriot Lee Brandon shares ancestor information during ceremony as 

Herman and Donald Culler, Kevin Burgess, Craig Hopkins, and Ron Perdue 

look on from left to right in photo above. 

   We also welcomed Compatriot Harold Crews to our camp after 

we received official transfer documents from Headquarters. He 

joined the SCV in honor of his 2
nd

 Great Grandfather Private 

Joseph Martin Merritt who served in Company D, 21
st
 North 

Carolina Regiment. He was hospitalized at Petersburg on June 3, 

1864 with a gunshot wound to his right shoulder. He returned to 

duty prior to October 19, 1864. He was wounded again in his hip 

and back, then captured at Cedar Creek and confined at various 

federal hospitals until he was sent to Fort McHenry in Maryland 

on February 10, 1865, and then transferred to Point Lookout on 

February 20, 1865. He was paroled there at end of the war. 

    We were proud to report that our new fundraising program 

Aide de Camp which experienced success with volunteers in the 

first week after announcement. We have experienced years of 

challenges in efforts to raise funds necessary for camp events, 

expenses, and projects. This challenge, as many organizations in 

America, with non-profit classification has become greater with 

the concerns for the future of our economy and the countryôs 

overwhelming debt from irresponsible government spending.  

 

    Our goal was to create a program that volunteers could support 

despite these concerns with freedom to donate amount that works 

for them. The introductory suggestions were $5, $10, or desired 

donation amount a month in your choice of six month or annual 

increments for convenience. Acknowledgement of your support 

honoring your ancestorôs branch of service in the Aide de Camp 

section will be in future newsletter issues. Your name entered in 

your choice of the Confederate Artillery, Confederate Calvary, 

Confederate Infantry, or Confederate Navy. 

Our first volunteers contributed tax deductible donation for 2010 

and pledged contribution for January 2011.  
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    Volunteers who support the Aide de Camp program will 

receive a Certificate of Recognition from our camp. We had 

the privilege to present Certificates of Recognition to three of 

our  first  supporters  in  the  

July meeting.  Compatriotôs 

Graham   Patterson on left in  

the   Confederate   Calvary;  

Craig  Hopkins in center with 

Confederate  Infantry; and  

Dr. Charles  Crowell  III  on  

the right in photo represents     

the  Confederate  Artillery. 

Certificate  was  mailed  to 

Jack Ryan  representing the 

Confederate  Artillery.   Our  

sincere appreciation to these  

gentlemen  for  their  loyalty  

to our future camp activities 

with their tax-deductible donations to this new camp program.  

 

    Please make plans for attending our meetings because we 

have some excellent programs scheduled in future. 

     In August we welcome back Historian Alex Cheek, adjunct 

history professor at Winston Salem State University, who will 

give presentation called ñConfederates on Lake Erie.ò This 

intriguing program covers Confederate espionage efforts from 

Canada in 1864, culminating in an attempt to stage a major 

escape from a Prisoner of War Camp on Lake Erie.  
    Author Michael Hardy currently working on new book on the 
58

th
 NC Regiment will visit with us in September and share his 

historical program, ñNorth Carolina Remembers Gettysburg.ò 

   Author Chris Hartley will share presentation in October on his 

new book ñStonemanôs Raidò, release scheduled in September. 

He has welcomed our camp to New Book Signing Ceremony at 

Old Salem to be scheduled one weekend in September. Please 

provide address information to me for Special Invitation. 

 

   Frazier Campôs representatives experienced a great convention 

at the 115
th
 Annual Reunion in Anderson, South Carolina. We 

received grand Southern Hospitality from the good folks of 

South Carolina launching the start of the Sesquicentennial 

Anniversary of the War Between the States. The theme for this 

yearôs reunion was that we must focus on the preservation our 

history which has been misrepresented for the last 150 years. 

The survival of our heritage during the Bicentennial of the War 

for Southern Independence fifty years from now is threatened if 

we fail to take these actions. This commitment has never been 

as important with the groups who wish to destroy our heritage.  

 

  The importance of getting our young people interested and 

involved in their heritage is a priority for our future. These next 

generations of descendants are the only hope that the sacrifices 

of our ancestors are not forgotten. We should work on new ideas 

to develop interest in their rich Southern history and consider 

that our camp supports a sponsorship for candidate to attend the 

Sam Davis Youth Camp in the future.  

 

   Please understand it is our responsibility to educate our future 

generations, if not us, who?    Karl Marx stated many years ago, 

 ñPeople separated from their history are easily persuaded.ó 

   A special gift idea for family members was suggested this year 

during the reunion. The Gift recommendation was the purchase of 

a membership to the Sons of Confederate Veterans for a relative. 

This gift would be very special to your relationship with relative 

sharing the memory of your Confederate ancestors. I know one of 

our new members had joined our camp recently from birthday gift 

from his sister and he shared how much this gift meant to him. 

   The Sons of Confederate Veterans are officially observing the 

Sesquicentennial Anniversary following the reunion until 2015. 

We have opportunity to experience this special five year period as 

we pay tribute to our Confederate ancestors.  

   We are pleased to announce a new method of deciphering the 

handwriting to archive the Wayside Confederate Hospital Book 

with goal of publishing these records as a resource for historians 

and descendants. This is good news for those who wished to assist 

but experienced difficulties with schedule or visiting the Library. 

In efforts for more group participation, Compatriot Larry Brandon 

can now email pages from the old hospital book with PDF file for 

volunteers to contribute from the comfort of home. In honor of the 

hospital established for wounded soldiers in September of 1863, I 

suggest we consider memorial event at Oakwood Memorial Park 

during Sesquicentennial Anniversary in 2013  

   Our hopes are the success of the Wayside Hospital Book Project 

will provide more information on the fifty soldiers buried in the 

Oakwood Memorial Park Confederate Section. The camp had 

planned to request replacement markers from the Veterans 

Administration, but anticipate problems based on conversations 

with other Compatriots. These soldiers were buried in 1865 which 

presents the opportunities of a 150
th
 Anniversary event in 2015. In 

addition to our goal of finding descendants for special service, we 

may also give thoughts to providing a memorial plaque in 2015. 

 In 2012 we have the opportunity to celebrate the 20
th
 Anniversary 

of the Lt. F.C. Frazier Camp 668 chartered on January 14, 1992. 

To honor our charter members and the namesake of our camp, we 

should plan an event such as a Special Anniversary Observance 

with our Confederate Memorial Day Service on May 10, 2012 at 

the Prospect gravesite location of Lt. Frazier in High Point.  

  We understand our schedules are demanding, but request that we 

share new ideas of activities in which our camp can increase our 

involvement in community activities. These type local events will 

provide our community the acknowledgement of our organization 

as a Historical Honor Society rather than misconceptions. Many 

of our neighbors have misconceptions based on the unacceptable 

representation of our symbols from other unaffiliated groups and 

individuals. We need to educate the community that we do not 

support this misrepresentation of our heritage.   

  We express our appreciation to our community, compatriots, 

members, sponsors, visitors, and volunteers. Letôs pray for Godôs 

Blessings to our camp, compatriots, families, friends, neighbors, 

servicemen, and our nation in these difficult times.  
 

For the Guardianship of their Memory, 

 

Ronald Lee Perdue 

Commander     
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Dixie Outfitters Southern Heritage Store 

 
                                       2379 Corporation Parkway 

                                                     Burlington, NC 27215 

                                                        336-226-0733 

 

 

 

Archdale Church of God  
229 Liberty Road (N. C. 62), Archdale, NC 

Service Schedule: 

Sunday School 10:00 am 

Worship 11:00 am 

Sunday Evening 6:30 pm 

Wednesday 7:30 pm 

   True to the Bible Holiness Preaching and Teaching 

 
 

SOUTHERN HERITAGE  

 

 

 

  

903-560-0458   
 

Crutchfieldôs Currency 
 Confederate and Southern State 
     Col Crutch Williams CSA  

SCV Life Member 

   www.CrutchWilliams.com 

 

Sledge and Company  

Certified Public Accountants 

FREE Newsletter, Calculators and Links  

www.sledgeandco.com 
115 W. State Avenue, High Point, NC  27262 

336-889-3013 

 

Archdale Ammo & Arms  
Specializing in Firearms/Ammo 

10831 N. Main Street  
Archdale, NC 27263 

Phone:  336-434-1522 

    Fax:  336-434-1525 

Hours:  Tues-Fri 11-7, Sat 9-3 

archdaleammo@netzero.com 

 

C. Vernon Vallance, Jr.  
Specializing in North Carolina Currency  

Buy-Sell-Trade 
Coins, Collectibles, and Currency  

Phone:  910-206-1589 
LM- SPMC-NCNA-ANA-BRNA-FUN 

Ğ Remembrance of Your Ancestors Ğ  

Ğ Honor Your Southern Heritage Ğ    

Ğ Custom Designs and Engraving Ğ 
WE APPRECIATE YOUR BUSINESS SINCE 1963! 

 

 

Burlington Outlet Village 

Exit 145, off I-40/85 

Best of Classò CSA     

     currency holder  
Publishing  

SPMC #10691  

ANA #3124632  
Trainmen #13  

 

 

 
Sesquicentennial 

Society 

Col Ron Perdue CSA 

336 880 8243 

Sons of Confederate Veterans 

 Corporate Sponsor  

 

COLLECTIBLES  
 

southernheritagecollectibles@yahoo.com 

www.southernheritagecollectibles.com 
 

http://www.sledgeandco.com/
mailto:archdaleammo@netzero.com
mailto:southernheritagecollectibles@yahoo.com
http://www.southernheritagecollectibles.com/
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In Honor of My Great Grandfather  

Private William Burton òBurtó Joyner 

CO. C 43rd REGT. N.C. TROOPS  

One of nine standing at Appomattox out of 140 
at the beginning of the War 

JAMES JOYNER 

IN MEMORY OF MY GREAT-GREAT 
GRANDFATHER 

PRIVATE J.M. DOUTHIT  
COMPANY K, 57th REGIMENT 

NORTH CAROLINA TROOPS 

BY C.G. DOUTHIT  

 
NC 22nd Regiment, Co. H Infantry 

ñStokes Boysò 

*John A. Corn, Private POW Pt. Lookout, MD 

*Jesse A. Corn, Corporal POW Pt. Lookout, MD 

*John C. Corn, Private Killed May 31, 1862 Seven Pines, VA 

*John C. Corn, Jr., Private Wounded twice in battle 

*Joshua A. Corn, Private Wounded and captured 

Gettysburg, PA   POW Pt. Lookout, MD 

In Memory and Honor of  

Private Louis Straughn  

A Confederate Veteran and Prisoner of War 

that survived Point Lookout Prison. 

The Ded mon Family  

In Honor of our Confederate Ancestor  

2nd Lieutenant Eli Crowell, MD  
J.C. Speckõs Company 

57th Regiment 

North Carolina Troops 
Charles C. Crowell III, MD 

Great, Great Grandson 

Charles C. Crowell IV  
Great, Great, Great Grandson 

 

In Honor of My G randfather  

PRIVATE DAVID EDWARD WHITE 
COMPANY G, 21st REGIMENT, N.C. TROOPS  

WOUNDED AND CAPTURED MAY 25, 1862, AT 

WINCHESTER, VA.  P.O.W. AT FORT McHENRY, MD.  

CAPTURED AT FISHERõS HILL, VA, SEPT. 22,1864.  

P.O.W. AT POINT LOOKOUT, MD.  

W. HERMAN WHITE  

To Honor the Memory of My Grand-Uncles 

Private John C. Dough  
Private Thomas T. Dough  

Co. B, 8th Regiment N. C. Troops 

Captured in 1864 and transferred to the Union  

Prison in Elmira, New Yorkð  

Both men died in 1865 in  

Elmira Prison and are buried at Elmira, N. Y. 

W. R. ºBILL» DOWE 

To Honor the Memory of My Grandfather 

Private Chester J. Dough  
Co. B 8th Regiment N.C. Troops 

Captured Roanoke Island Feb. 1862, exchanged 

Captured Pineville April 15, 1865 

Paroled April 27th (parents died) 

W. R. ºBILL» DOWE 

In M emory of Past-Commander 

Jack Perdue  
In Honor of our 2nd Great-Grandfather 

Jehu Jackson Perdue  
Co. C, 45th Madison Greys, NC Troops  

Confederate States of America 

Ronald Lee Perdue  

In honor of my Pegram ancestors  
 

General John Pegram, Major James West Pegram, Jr., 

Col. William Ransom Johnson Pegram, Captain John 

Cargill Pegram, Captain Robert Baker Pegram, Captain 

Richard Gregory òCrateró Pegram, Pvt. Joseph Pegram, 

Pvt. Jacob Yances Pegram, General Peter Burwell 

Starke, & General William Edward Starke  
Ronald Lee Perdue  

 

 

Memorials to Our Confederate Ancestors 

In Honor of Those Brave Men Who Went Before Me, 
In Praise of their Sacrifice to Preserve their Freedom, their 

beloved state, Virginia and the Confederacy 

Patrick Henry Marshall  
2nd  Va. Cavalry, Co. òKó 

Albemarle Light Horse Brigade  
Captured by Col. Geo rge Custer, February 1864  

Interred at Ft. Delaware, Md., Escaped October 1864  
 In Awe & Loving Memory, great grandson 

Graham Benton Patterson Jr.  
 

Yet, òpreferred to continue fighting, 
preferring death to captureó 
George Benton Marshall  

5 th  Virginia Cavalry, Payne's Brigade  
Wounded November 1964, Hope Mills, VA  

In Awe & Loving Memory, great grand nephew 

Graham Benton Patterson Jr. 
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Sons of Confederate Veterans 
115 th  NATIONAL REUNION  

SESQUICENTENNIAL ANNIVERSARY 
OF THE WAR BETWEEN THE STATES 

  

 The Frazier Camp representatives were proud to join our fellow 

Compatriots in Anderson, South Carolina this year. We started 

our observance of the Sesquicentennial Anniversary in Memory 

of our Confederate Ancestors from the War Between the States. 

 

  The State of South Carolina was indeed the symbolic location 

for the official start of our Sesquicentennial Anniversary. South 

Carolina Division Commander Mark A. Simpson writes in the 

Reunion Souvenir Program,  
òWelcome to South Carolina- Here, 170 men stood unanimously 

in convention as the first Republic to proclaim her liberty and just 

rights before the nation of the world. When evil men threatened 

her God-given Constitutional rights, our forebears determined to 

stand alone if necessary, to repel the invader. Today the South 

Carolina Division proudly honors the traditions of our 

Confederate Fathers and we are delighted to welcome each of you, 

our Brothers, to the Palmetto Stateéó 

    

 
Mayor Terence Roberts presents Proclamation on Opening Day 

Photo Courtesy of Phillip Dedmon 

 

    Anderson Mayor Terence Roberts gave a very special welcome 

in opening day ceremonies and presented his Proclamation for the 

City of Anderson to Commander Ron Wilson representing the 

Manse Jolly Camp No. 6, hosts of this yearôs convention. Mayor 

Roberts stated òour country is a nation of people united by 

common history of individual heritage, diverse culturesé 

important to reflect on the nationõs history and gain insight from its 

mistakes and successes.ó Our special thanks to Mayor Roberts for 

taking away from his vacation to give his proclamation in person. 

 

    South Carolina Attorney General Henry McMaster welcomed 

our organization to South Carolina with these words, òthose who 

would besmirch the history and heritage of the South should be 

stopped. We need to understand the history in our state and what 

our heritage is and we need to be proud of itéOur ancestors stood 

tall believing in what they thought was right and they did so with 

great sacrifice.ó 

 

 
16th South Carolina Color Guard in Open Day Ceremony 

Photo byPhillip Dedmon 

 

 Commander-in-Chief Chuck McMichael shared thoughts of 150 

years ago on opening day that have troubling comparison to the 

same concerns we experience in our nation todayé  
òWhat must our ancestors have been talking about on their back 

porches, and after church? They were talking about what was going 

on in their country and dismay in their hearts of the course the 

nation was in, the encroachment of the federal government of the 

rights that belong to the statesé It was a storm and a change that 

they did not believe in.ó 

 

  As heirs to our brave ancestors we vowed our dedication to the 

Charge to defend their good name, preserve our history, and 

remember the cause for which they fought. Hundreds of 

thousands were killed and hundreds of thousands more wounded. 

It was a tragedy how young many of them were who sacrificed 

their lives. They lost their loved ones and the ultimate sacrifice by 

many ended family bloodlines.  

 

   We honored those who lost their lives for the cause in the 

defense of their families and homes against the invasion of their 

states from Northern aggression. We vowed to never forget their 

sacrifices and always remember our Confederate American roots. 

 

 City of Abbeville known as the ñBirthplace of the Confederacyò 

presented interesting historic sites in our tour. Secession Hill was 

where local citizens gathered on November 22, 1860 to adopt the 

ordinance of South Carolinaôs secession and the location where 

delegates were selected for the Secession Convention in 

Columbia, South Carolina on December 17, 1860. McGowan-

Barksdale-Bundy House was the home of Confederate Brigadier 

General Samuel McGowan. President Jefferson Davis held his 

last Confederate War Council meeting at the home of his friend 

Armistead Burt in 1865, now the Burt-Stark Mansion. 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Abbeville Mayor Harold E. McNeil 

presented a Resolution in Honoring 

the Sons of Confederate Veterans in 

our Memorial Service at the Trinity 

Episcopal Church built 1850-1860. 

He wished the Sons of Confederate 

Veterans the best in honoring its 

forebearsõ and forefathersõ ultimate 

sacrifice for the Confederacy. 

 Frazier Camp on Secession Hill 
Photo Courtesy of Phillip Dedmon 
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   Manse Jolly is an Anderson county legend. Manse Jolly and six 

brothers served in the Confederate military. Five died in service 

of South Carolina, and lost their lives on the battlefield. Only one 

other brother survived the war, and was in fact killed while 

unarmed, by Federals, after his return to Anderson. Upon return 

home, former Confederate cavalryman Manse Jolly found 

Anderson beset with the occupation forces, and it is said that he 

swore an oath to kill five Yankees for every brother lost on the 

battlefield. He certainly appears to have met that goal. Federal 

troops invaded Anderson on May 1, 1865, pursuing President 

Jefferson Davis & the gold believed to be carried with him. 

Townsmen without pardons were kept on the 2
nd

 floor of the 

courthouse by Federals. A specific example of atrocities: Dr. A. 

P. Cater was strung up by his thumbs and questioned concerning 

local outlaws & hidden treasure. The torture proved fruitless and 

he was cut down. McKenzie Parker, who had served with the 

Marion Artillery & was injured, was shot in the chest and killed 

by the Federal troopers during the raid on the town. 

    According to journals of Emmala Reed, on May 10, 1865, 

there was a report of 5 Yankees being killed by Confederates. 

The Federal Troops were shot in the woods after parole. This was 

a cause of alarm in the town because of fears of retribution and 

the killing was attributed to Manse Jolly. 

   The 1
st
 Maine Battalion Infantry, under the command of 

Captain William C. Corbett, as well as U.S. Colored Troops, 

were stationed in Anderson during the early days of 

Reconstruction. The Federal encampment initially was at the 

intersection of East River Street and Fant Street. Three of their 

sentries were murdered on evening of Oct. 8, 1865, as they stood 

guard over 15 bales of cotton at Brownôs Ferry on the Savannah 

River, 14 miles northwest of Anderson. The Johnson Female 

Seminary, established in 1848 by Daniel Brown, J.P. Reed, & 

Stephen McCulley, averaged about 600 students a year, many 

boarding on campus or in locations in town. The central structure 

of the school housed the printing presses of the Confederate 

Treasury during the last years of the war. Later the 1
st
 Maine 

infantry took possession of the building & grounds, using the 

university buildings as HQ, barracks, hospitals, and the district 

Freemanôs Bureau offices.  

    While most Andersonians detested the Federal occupation 

troops, the town leaders realized the necessity of working with 

them. This caused long-lasting animosities for many.  

    Over a period of months, many Federal troops were killed or 

injured. While it is unlikely that Manse Jolly did all of this, most 

killings were attributed to him, ensuring that he quickly became a 

local hero, and soon a legend. Many Andersonians considered 

emigrating at the end of the war rather than endure life under the 

Federals. Commodore Matthew Fontaine Maury promoted a 

colony for ex-Confederates and sent out promotions of land in 

Mexico. Many other groups considered moving to Brazil and 

even New Zealand. As did many other Andersonians, Manse 

Jolly left Anderson, in his case settling in Texas. Manse Jolly is 

said to have ridden his horse through the encampment at East 

River & Fant, reins in his teeth and both guns firing, to the 

dismay and shock of the Federals prior to departing for Texas. 

Sadly, he died in Texas, in July, 1869, having drowned in the 

swollen waters of the Red River, when his horse became 

entangled in vines.             Source- Convention Souvenir Program 

 

  Manse Jolly Camp 6, South Carolina SCV Division, Anderson 

County, and South Carolina hosted an excellent convention. 

   We had the privilege to meet two Real Sons attending this 

yearôs convention. This was an amazing opportunity considering 

their fathers served 150 years ago with the Confederacy. H.V. 

Booth, 91, from Elberton, Georgia, his father Private Isom 

Johnson Booth served with 1
st
 GA Reserves Fanninôs Regiment 

and James J. Brown, 98, from Loudon, Tennessee, his father 

Private J.H.H. Brown served with Co. K, Ogle Thorpe Rifles of 

the 8
th
 Georgia Regiment. 

 
Real Son ð H. V. Booth 

 

   Compatriot Henry Victor (H. V.) Booth was born in 1918 in 

Elberton, Georgia.  He is a veteran of the U. S. Navy during 

World War II.  At the time of the surrender, H. V. was training to 

drive a landing craft for the invasion of Japan.  H. V.õs father, 

Isham Johnson Booth, enlisted in the 1
st

 GA Reserves Fanninõs 

Regiment, Co. D in 1863 which was assigned to provide guards to 

Camp Sumter, better known as Andersonville POW camp. 

   

   Late in 1864, Uncle Jonse ð as he would become known in the 

family contracted yellow fever and was near death.  Unable to care 

for him, his officers put him on a mule and sent him on the nearly 

two hundred mile ride to Elbert County in North Eastern Georgia.  

According to H. V., Jonse and his mule were both about dead by 

the time he arrived home.  In April of 1865, he had recovered.  

He donned his uniform and climbed on his mule for the ride back 

to fulfill his duty.  At some point along the trip, Jonse went into a 

country store.  The store keeper, seeing the uniform, asked him 

where he was going.  The 17 year old Jonse told the man he was 

going back to Andersonville.  The shop keep told him to not 

bother because Lee had surrendered and the war was over.  So I. 

J. Booth mounted his mule and went back to Elbert County.  Not 

having been properly discharged, he was reported as a deserter.  

At the urging of his family, he finally cleared this up in 1927 which 

allowed H. V.õs mother to draw a widowõs pension for the 

remainder of her life.  Uncle Jonse had a large family and outlived 

his first wife.  But the old Confederate wasnõt done living.  He 

remarried and at the age of 71 became a father again.  Isham 

Johnson Booth passed away in 1934 at the age of 87.  Real son, H. 

V. Booth who was 15 when his father died, is a cousin to Frazier 

Camp past commander, Keith Jones. 

 

 
Past Cmdr Keith Jones, Real Son H.V. Booth, Commander Perdue 

-Photo Courtesy of Phillip Dedmon.  
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   The CSS Alabama, commanded by Capt. Raphael Semmes, 

would account for 69 prizes.  The CSS Florida, with Cmdrs. 

John Maffitt and, later Charles Morris at the helm, would 

succeed in capturing 38 enemy merchant vessels. The CSS 

Shenandoah, captained by Cmdr. James Waddell would add an 

additional 33 prizes to the totals of the three most successful 

raiders. 

 

   The most notable commander in the Confederate States Navy 

was Raphael Semmes.  Semmes accumulated a total of 87 prizes 

taken during his tenure at sea.  After the Alabama was sunk on 

June 19, 1864, Semmes made his way back to the Confederacy.  

He was promoted to Rear Admiral in January of 1865 and given 

command of the James River Squadron.  After the fall of 

Richmond he scuttled his fleet and joined President Jefferson in 

Danville, VA.  President Davis appointed him brigadier general 

in charge of the retreating troops.  He is the only man to ever 

hold both an admiral and a general officer rank. 

 

  During the war, ships built in Great Britain for the Confederate 

Navy would account for the destruction of 257 Union merchant 

vessels.  On September 14, 1872 a tribunal awarded the United 

States Government $15,500,000.00 from Great Britain for 

damages caused by the ships of the Confederacy that had been 

built in British shipyards. 

 

   Raphael Semmes is recognized in the annals of history as the 

most effective commander of a commerce raider.  His name will 

be forever recorded in naval history with men like Admiral 

Horatio Nelson and Captain John Paul Jones. 

 

Their past is history.  

                   Their future is ours to keep. 

                                               Ronnie S. Roach 

                                               Col. Charles F. Fisher Camp 813 

                                               Graham, North Carolina 

 

 

 
 

 

Guest Column 
  

       The two nations trembled.  They were in a state of chaos.  

States of the Southern region had exercised their constitutional 

rights according to the tenth amendment and had seceded from 

the Union of the United States.  The North, under orders from 

the newly seated president, Abraham Lincoln, initiated actions 

that would lead to an armed conflict between the two factions.  

Battle lines were drawn.  Battlefields were mapped.  Leaders 

were chosen to lead their respective armies.  War was waged. 

 

       The newly formed government of the Confederate States of 

America recognized that not only an army was needed but a 

navy as well.  Stephen R. Mallory was quickly named as 

Secretary of the Navy.  He had a monumental task ahead of him 

to create a Navy to compete with one of the most powerful 

navies afloat ï the U.S. Navy, which he had built as a U.S. 

Senator.  He had been the chairman of the Committee on Naval 

Affairs.  His goal in that position was to build a navy comparable 

to those of Great Britain and France.  Now, Mallory was faced 

with building a Navy to combat the one he had helped create.   

 

     The North controlled eight of the ten naval shipyards in the 

country prior to the war.  At the onset of hostilities the United 

States had an adequate navy with 7,600 men, 70 warships and a 

very large Merchant Marine to obtain even greater numbers of 

sailors and ships.  The South had only ten vessels mounting a 

total of 50 guns.  Georgia, South Carolina, Virginia and North 

Carolina transferred ownership of nine more small gunboats to 

the CSA Navy ï a total of 19 vessels.  The Purchase of existing 

warships was out of the question as Great Britain and France had 

issued a Declaration of Neutrality and Spain was at war with 

Mexico. 

 

       Secretary Mallory proposed and strongly endorsed the 

formation of a fleet of commerce raiders, known as Privateers,   

The first to be commissioned was the CSS Sumter, formerly the 

Habanna, captained by Commander Raphael Semmes.  The 

Sumter and Cmdr. Semmes would capture 18 prizes in six 

months before being blockaded in the port of Gibraltar.  Semmes 

would escape to serve again; the Sumter was de-commissioned 

and sold. 

 

      James Bulloch, the Confederacyôs purchasing agent was 

ordered to Europe to design and purchase state-of-the-art ships 

for the sole purpose of commerce raiding.  Although neutral, 

Great Britain would be the primary source of these vessels, 

without armament. Commerce raiders procured in Great Britain 

included: 

 

 

CSS Alabama 

CSS Chickamauga 

CSS Florida 

CSS Georgia 

CSS Shenandoah 

CSS Tallahassee 

 

 

 

 

 
CSS Alabama 
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Special edition newsletter  

Coming Soon  

Tribute to Past Commander Jack Perdue  
Proud to announce a Special Edition Newsletter is currently in progress as tribute 

to our Past Commander Jack Lewis Perdue and commemorate his Memorial Plaque 

Dedication Service on Saturday, July 10, 2010. Our goal will be to provide special 

keepsake for his family , friends, and our compatriots to honor the special memory 

of that summer afternoon in Stokesdale, North Carolina.  

 

 
 

JACK LEWIS PERDUE, SR. 

DECEMBER 17, 1938 

FEBRUARY 10, 1999 
 

The Frazier Camp 668, North Carolina Division of the Sons of Confederate Veterans was proud of our partnership 

with the North Carolina Society of the Military Order of Stars and Bars to present Memorial Plaque as gift to the 

family of our Past Commander Jack Perdue. 

 

On behalf of the Frazier Camp and NC Society of MOSB we would like to thank you for attending ceremony at 

our Memorial Plaque Dedication Service on July 10, 2010. Our sincere appreciation for the support from the 

Guilford Grays, Co. B of the 27
th

 NC INF, the 21
st

 NC Infantry, MOSB (Davenport Battery) Rockingham County 

Light Artillery, Rockingham Chapter 586 of UDC, Forbis & Dick Funeral Service, Heritage Monument Service, 

Oak Level Baptist Church, and everyone involved in making this tribute possible on this special day.  

 

 
 

 

 


